BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MAY 8TH 2008.
RESIDENTS FORUM  Mrs Julia Cockram and her son attended briefly to report on the failure of LCC Planning Panel to approve the latest application for Granger House, and to discuss ways of taking the application forward. 
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN Following a brief discussion on the role of a chairman, it was proposed Cllr Tatman, seconded Cllr Bradford ,and agreed unanimously that Cllr Stentiford should be Chairman. Cllr Stentiford agreed to stand, signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office, and took over the Chair from the Vice- Chairman, who had presided over the initial part of the meeting, in the absence of the retiring Chairman. 
ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIRMAN  It was proposed Cllr Bradford, seconded Cllr Flockton, and agreed unanimously that Cllr Overfield should continue as Vice-Chairman. Cllr Overfield agreed to serve for another year. 
PRESENT Cllrs Overfield, Flockton, Gooch, Tatman , Stentiford and Bradford. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllrs Lobley ,Hoyland and Hills.
6150   HELD ON APRIL 24TH.
These were approved. 
CLLR RESPONSIBILITIES FOR 2008-9.  The Clerk offered  to circulate current responsibilities, and Cllrs agreed  to make no changes until a  future meeting. It was, however, agreed to co-opt Cllr Lobley on to the Planning Committee with immediate effect.   (Action JG).
6151   MATTERS ARISING FROM BOTH MEETINGS HELD IN APRIL 
1. Conditions in Hetchell Woods  Cllr Bradford reported that there had been no recent trouble. It was agreed that the “prohibitive” type signs for which the PC had paid should be placed at the Milner Lane end of the woods and near to the stepping stones within the nature reserve. (Action JB).
2. Youth Provision. Cllr Bradford had learnt that there was now a strong chance that Bardsey would be permitted the Youth Bus for one night a week to be sited in the Sports Club car park. It was hoped to have a REK type shelter near to the playground. A facility in the Sports Club for young people one night a week was also likely to be made available(Action JB). 
3.  Parish Council Noticeboards.-  Cllr Bradford offered to check with Pauline Hills whether this had been delivered to her address. (Action JB). 

4. Bardsey Parish Council Web Site Cllr Gooch reported that Deep Blue Digital were still unable to make any changes as the domain name was with ex Cllr Hook. He agreed to make contact with the latter. (Action DG).
5. Kisdorf Reunion – Need for more hosts . Council accepted that if sufficient hosts could not be found, it might be necessary to pay for B& B accommodation for some visitors. 
6. Emptying of Green Bin at end of Blacksmith’s Field This was now being emptied regularly. 
7. Encroachment on Verges. The Clerk had written to Street Registry using the letter drafted by Cllr Hoyland. 
8. Vacancy on  Parish Council  Appropriate notices had been displayed around the village, registering the need for a new Cllr to fill the vacancy arising from the resignation of Cllr Pauline Hills, announced at the Annual Parish Meeting. The period in which village residents could demand a bye election had now elapsed and the Council was therefore able to co-opt a suitable person to the position. Only one letter of application had been received to date. This was from Mrs Gilly Wright of First Avenue. It was agreed to make a decision about co-option at the June meeting. 
9. Dates of Parish Walks 2008. Cllr Flockton reported that these had been fixed:-
· West side – 14th June starting at 2pm led by Pauline Hills and Linda Flockton 
· East side – 24th June  starting at 7.30 pm led by Brenda Sanderson.
10. Re-siting of Bus Stop at Bank Top. An e mail had been received stating that the bus stop at Bank Top would  be moved  further along the road away from house frontages. Council agreed to write back asking to be notified of the exact location chosen and reiterating the desire for a shelter at some point in the future. (Action JG).
11. Cornmill Ginnel  The Clerk had been notified by Joe Smallman of LCC Drainage Dept. that he had been asked to look into the drainage problem on the ginnel and would welcome background info on the matter. The Clerk had telephoned Ian Frankland, who had first brought the matter to the attention of the Council, and  who had indicated his willingness to meet Mr Smallman to discuss the matter. A later e mail between Drainage and Highways indicated that there was some confusion about which Dept’s responsibility it was. Cllr Tatman offered to assist if required. 
6152   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 2007
1 .Park Field  Cllr Overfield reported that everything was satisfactory . The hedge was flourishing but a working party would soon be required to clear out the base. 
2 .Willan’s Wood .Cllr Flockton reported that the newly planted saplings were flourishing . There was a problem with garden shrub waste being dumped in the wood by builders. It was agreed to ask Andrew Ward to remove it (Action JB).
3. Playground. Cllr Gooch is in process of completing the grant application for a large NE Area Grant. He was hoping to re-apply for the grant previously turned down but there were problems attached to this. The Clerk agreed to forward to him an application form for a Green Leeds grant for which the Council could also apply. (Action DG).
6153   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/08/01888/FU/HE – 5 First Ave – Retro. App. for high gate  - No objection. 
(b) P/08/ 01801/FU – Wayside, 21 Church Lane – Exts. – No objection. 
(c) P/08/01882/FU – Little Croft, Woodacre Crescent – Garage – No objection.
(d) P/08/02114/FU/HE – 1 Second Ave – Exts/- Comments 0n appearance and reduction of parking. 
(e) P/08/01937/FU/NE – Rigton Grange Farm, Keswick Lane – Change of use – Outbuildings to 2 4 Bed. , & 1  3 Bed .Houses, Det. Block of Carports , Alts .to Farm Access.- No objection. 
(f) P/08/01987/FU/HE – 3 Wike Lane – Timber Decking & Garage.- No objection.  

(g) P/08/02081/FU/NE – Moor Lodge Caravan Park, Blackmoor Lane – Change of use – Stable to Holiday Cottage- Object on green belt grounds. . 

(h) P/08/ 02261/FU/HE – 46 Blackmoor Lane – Exts.- No objection. 

(i) P/08/01788/FU/HE – Yew Trees, 28 Wayside Mount, Scarcroft – Increased roof height forming new second floor, 4 bed dwelling.- No objection.  
Council approved all the recommendations of the Planning Committee.  
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-
(a) P/08/01249/FU/HE – Aimee Worley – 18 Bankfield – Exts. 
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) 07/0117/OT – Ramsden – Out. App. for 1 dwelling – Land adj. to 16A Church Lane.
(b) 08/00957/FU – Wheatley – Det. House to side of Existing – Spanish Hill, Rigton Bank. 
(c) 07/07695/FU – Urquart – Woodgarth, 15 First Ave, - Demolition of existing house & replacement with 5 bed house. 

4. WITHDRAWALS BY LCC:- 


(a) 08/01394/OT – Gray – Out. App. for dormer bungalow.

5. Opinions requested from Parish Councillors on the pros and cons of sending all Planning info to councils electronically. Cllrs were basically in favour of the new electronic method of communication  and the proposed extension of the scheme to cover sending out all applications electronically but felt that the scheme needed to be made more user friendly and there should be some provision for those without access to the internet. 
 FINANCE 

6153   1. Bills for payment:
(a)Allianz  Insurance PLC – Premium for 2008-9                       £924.75.
(b) YRCC Subs.                                                                              35.00
(c) Cllr Flockton – Reimbursement APM Expenses                        35.58
It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. Approval of Statement of Accounts prepared by the Clerk and of the Annual Governance Statement required for Audit purposes. Council approved both documents, the Chairman completing answers required on the Annual Governance Statement. 
6154   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1. Letter of thanks from Mrs Laycock. Mrs Laycock thanked the Council for informing her of the outcome of the request to Highways for a speed limit on Blackmoor Lane. 
2. Leeds City Council Natural Resources and Waste Development Plan Document. Cllr Tatman said that this had no relevance to Bardsey PC. 
3. Bardsey Sports Club Redevelopment – Application. The PC need to approve this before the Sports Club can submit their application. It was agreed to devolve responsibility for checking details on behalf of the PC with Cllrs Tatman and Flockton of the Planning Committee. (Action GT & LF).
4.  30mph speed limit on A58. Cllr Overfield had been approached by a resident living on the A58 about failure of motorists to observe the 30mph limit through the village. He wondered whether it would be possible to acquire some vehicle operated signs, like those at Collingham. It was agreed to seek the advice of the traffic police and if possible to invite one to attend the next meeting at 8.15. A letter should be sent in advance asking about upholding the 30mph restriction, police responsibility for this, the amount of latitude allowed, and the different sorts of signs and their costs. 
5  Follow up action by LCC and Environment Agency after flooding of  summer 2007. Cllr Gooch had been approached to look into this. The Clerk had accordingly contacted Cllr Shelbrooke who had expressed his willingness to attend a PC meeting, together with a representative of the Environment Dept. to discuss the subject. It was agreed to ask them to attend the June meeting at 7.45. (Action JG).
6 .Failure of Refuse Collection Service in the village arising from industrial dispute. This had been brought to the attention of the Council by Cllr Gooch on behalf of residents of Keswick Lane who had received no refuse collection for 2 weeks. Other areas of the village had been affected but the worst affected known to Cllrs were The Drive, Keswick Lane and the Congreves. Letters promising action had now been received. It was however agreed to write to the Cleansing Dept. on behalf of those most badly affected . (Action JG).
6155   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA

1. Portacabins outside Milner Lane entrance to Hetchell Woods. Cllr Bradford offered to investigate . (Action JB).

2. New Communication List  of Cllrs. Cllr Stentiford offered to update this.(Action ES).

3. Planting of Flower Tubs Cllr Flockton announced that these would soon require re-planting and help would be required.  

Signed: 
Date: 
BPC May 08 Mins. 
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